



## General Meeting 4<sup>th</sup> September 2023

### Minutes

Item	Presenter
1. Opening Prayer	Mr Trevor Goodwin
2. Attendance and Apologies- Fr Michael Twigg OMI;	Bronwyn Housego
3. Minutes of Previous Meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Moved by: Catherine Pook</li> <li>○ Seconded by: Mick McMillan.</li> </ul>	Bronwyn Housego
4. Correspondence <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ In- bank statement, letter from Australian Charities and not for profits.</li> <li>○ Out- Nil</li> </ul>	Bronwyn Housego
5. Principal's Report <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Approaching end of term sports, enjoyed the season, track and field training starting.</li> <li>- Musicians participate in QCMF- a number of silver gold and bronze awards received.</li> <li>- House mass- Macauley last week; Assumption Mass also held.</li> <li>- Music concerts held, intermediate, Year 12 final music performance, and performed for Grandparents Day, also performed at Art Show</li> <li>- Set plan interviews held for Year 10's.</li> <li>- Oblate priests in retreat last week- off campus – followed by Provincial council meeting- Fr Michael Twigg OMI to Mazenod in WA, Fr Joe Antony Susai Manickam OMI will be our new Rector in July 2024. Other Senior Oblate priests will visit the school during the gap between rectors.</li> <li>- Oblate lay educators conference last week- Trevor attended with a several staff.</li> <li>- Mum and Son night last week- Year 7 Mum's.</li> <li>- France update- playing well scored at least 50 points each game.</li> <li>- Last Friday- Orientation Day, went very well with lots of excited visitors on the day.</li> <li>- Information night new parents in 2024 – tomorrow night.</li> <li>- Information around the railway station closing- continuing to work with QR for safest outcomes for our student- meeting with QR Wednesday. Question about Wynnum North/ Hemmant, can they be used? No- not safe enough, not presently on the table. Risk and safety</li> </ul>	Trevor Goodwin



officer has visited both and one some analysis in preparation for Wednesday's meeting.	
<del>6. Rector's Report</del>	<del>Fr Michael Twigg OMI</del>
<del>7. Guest Speaker</del>	
8. President's Report  - Action stations for Lads and Dads- first week term 4- Oblate Hall. Capacity of 640 people, 320 tickets sold so far. Music department doing a performance, will have a special guest speaker.	Geoff Harrison
9. Treasurer's Report  - \$74833.95 bank balance. Approx \$26k raffle money to go out to school for other raffles. - School now have their own Raffletix account for the future.  - Audit in progress, will be ready for AGM.	Peter Stone
10. Committees <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Music Supporters Group Report- nil update</li><li>• Catholic Parents QLD- Having meeting on the 6<sup>th</sup> of Sept- online.</li></ul>	David and Cathy Uhlman/ Monette Emery
11. General Business  - Geoff raised chilled water refill stations across the sporting areas. Using the three existing bubblers, replacing them. Broken into three stages- first one Devine Oval; will be able to refill bottles and use as a bubbler. Made by Urban- Australian Made, \$12 plus electrical costs- asking for \$15k spend Moved by- Catherine Pook; Seconded By – Megan Morris	Geoff Harrison



Feel free to raise suggestions to the P&F, best way to raise it is to email the President – PandFPresident@iona.qld.edu.au		
<b>12. New Business</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Question raised about school-based TAFE- they have make up what they miss in their own time- need to make up a 5<sup>th</sup> of their work? Not easy to do because of the schedule across all subjects, not possible at present. If they are away for a day, they will miss some subjects on the day they are away.</li> <li>- Education Perfect- differing standards across teachers- if they don't do well some teachers have it set to give them more work and feedback and some others don't do anything at all. Is there a standard set by the school. Trevor will speak to Donna about it.</li> <li>- Not enough instruction on Atomi . Some teachers and students could use some help with using it correctly.</li> </ul>		All

<b>13. Action Items</b>		
○ Open		
<b>Raised</b>	<b>Item</b>	
9 May 22	Curriculum Access Workshop Team – Request to investigate best practice options for disseminating curriculum to students and families. 7/3/23 Update- meeting to be held prior to May meeting at 6pm.	Trevor Goodwin / Leeanne Goodwin
5 Sep 22	P&F Storage Space- to be investigate- on hold	Anne Stone / Leeanne Goodwin
<b>14. Next General Meeting</b> 9 <sup>th</sup> Oct 2023		